Librarian’s Report
Jan 24, 2023
I. Statistics: DEC 2022 (+/- % Changes From Last Year)
Circulation: 1452 (-25%)			Digital Circulation: 469(+41%)
Computer Use: 229 (+22%)		WIFI Use: 1797
Interlibrary Loan Loans: 291(+5%)	ILL Borrows: 502 (-15%)
Children Programs: 99			YA Programs: 12		Adult Programs: 84
One on one: 0				Community Organization Use: 3

II. Program Report
Children (PK – Grade 4)
We offered a Winter Break Reading Program with a kick-off storytime and an ending party.  We gave out 20 reading logs, and had 6 youth return them and attend the ending party.  LES was nice enough to announce the participants’ names on the morning announcements.  Katrina recently led an afterschool Lego Club, assisted by Julia and Laura, and we had over 100 people (parents included) attend.  The winter session Story time for toddlers and preschoolers will be held from Jan. 25 – March 15.  Spring Bookworm Club registration begins Jan. 30 with sessions beginning at the end of February.
Teen (Grades 5 – 12)
In December, we had 12 teens participate in a “Test Your Tastebuds” challenge attempting to discern “Coke vs. Pepsi” and other product.  Shoprite graciously donated a $75 gift card for our use for program needs.  The Jan. Teen Board game event had 10 teens.  
Adult
[bookmark: _GoBack]Eighteen people attended our last Senior Coffee session of 2022 with Town Supervisor Frank DeMayo as our guest speaker. The Alchemy Poetry group has had to cancel their last 2 sessions due to inclement weather.   Our Book Discussion group picked out all our selections for 2023 and had a nice time discussing and voting on a variety of titles.  Creative Crafters met for a jewelry workshop with it’s maximum of 10 participants in attendance.  Mahjong and Knitters groups continue have 7 or 8 people attend weekly.
Upcoming Programs
See Feb. Calendar for more details about upcoming programs.

III. NYS Online Retirement Enhanced Reporting
Marilyn and I have successfully completed the training for using the online NYSLRs Enhanced Reporting and have begun submitting reports online.  As new employees are hired, all of them will be entered into the system even if they have opted out of Retirement (if they are part time and their membership is optional).  And all of their data will be tracked online, which will make it easier should they ever choose to join retirement at a later date and want to buy back time.

IV. Budget vote dates
Vote Date: April 11 	11 am – 8 pm
Public hearing on proposed budget:  March 28	6:00 PM
	



